18th March – 28th March 2024
Moving on in our ‘People that help us topic’, we started to learn about police officers and their role in society. The children used police role play dressing up resources outside and joined in with police craft activities too. 
We also learnt about St Patrick ’s Day this week. On the Monday, we enjoyed a traditional Irish meal of Colcannon which went down very well at lunchtime. It really was delicious. The children made Soda bread which they enjoyed for snack on Monday and with their lunch on Tuesday. The children made some ‘fizzy shamrocks’ using green coloured vinegar and baking powder. It was great fun – the children are really enjoying using science experiments this term. Finally, we had a go at recreating ‘River dance’ – which was no mean feat. It was tricky trying to move our feet to the fast tempo of the music but we had a lot of fun trying. 
We then moved onto looking at construction workers for our ‘People who help us’ topic. The children designed their own digger and used various construction activities outside in the garden. We even had construction hats to wear and signs to show our construction spaces. 
The children helped to plant out our seed potatoes that had finished chitting in Mrs Burgoyne’s greenhouse. We can’t wait to watch them grow and dig them up in the summer term. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Finally, we had fun acting out some Easter songs and rhymes. The children particularly enjoyed ‘5 hot cross buns in the bakers shop’. We finished our week, making Easter nests to take home - they looked really delicious. The children then went for an Easter egg hunt to end their morning session. What a fun packed term we have had. 

